Dear Editor/Potential Editor,

I am pleased to share with you some important changes in the journal Concurrency:Practice and Experience.

Firstly in 2001, we will change the name to Concurrency and Computation:Practice and Experience. This keeps the attractive applied flavor of the journal but gives a broader range of topics. However such changes are of no value unless we have other vigorous actions.

We will insist on all electronic submissions and do refereeing from web postings of paper. More importantly we were hoping that the editorial board could be somewhat more active. We suggest that all editors be responsible for soliciting at least one paper and refereeing at least two papers each year. Both the paper and refereeing can and likely will involve proxies (students, postdocs etc.)

Wiley has agreed to reward this energy as follows: ….

Please tell me any editors you think we should add – the quality and activity of the board is essential for our success. Any other good or not so good comments are of course welcome!

